Commonwealth of Kentucky

STATE SENATE

P.O. Box 100 Berea, KY 40403 jared.carpenter@lrc.ky.gov



State Capitol Annex Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 (800) 372-7181 (502) 564-8100 Ext. 730 Fax (502) 564-6543

April 28, 2021

The Honorable Andy Barr 2430 Rayburn House Office Bldg. Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Barr,

It is with great pleasure that I submit a letter of support for T-HUD application submitted by the Madison County Fiscal Court. As one of the fastest growing counties in Kentucky, Madison County has an unprecedented need for improvement in its federal road infrastructure.

The Madison County project is especially exciting considering all of the opportunities improving connecting KY 52 to Madison Airport road will bring for Madison County and our surrounding counties. As a legislator, having this connector road will enable me to continue to advocate for opportunities for the citizens in this region.

There is not a better location for the Department of Transportation to invest funds than in this location. Its access to I-75, location in an opportunity zone, connection to available commercial land for economic development, safer access for both Eastern Kentucky University regional commuters, as well as those students traveling to the Central Kentucky Regional Airport for aviation coursework, make it an excellent area to see a return on investment.

I request your consideration on this application, and please let me know if there is anything that I can do to be of assistance.

Sincerely,

Jared K. Carpenter State Senator

JKC:kl

Serving District 34

Madison - Rockcastle - Fayette Counties